
     September 2022 

Phoenix News 

Dear Phoenix Families 
Half term is nearly over and we are ready for an 
action packed second half term. As you can see 
from the calendar below, the children will be busy 
with class assemblies, sporting events and our 
traditional end of term holiday festivities. We also 
have our celebration of the school’s founder Mrs. 
Elizabeth Coventry. Our Year 5&6 children will have 
the opportunity to participate in our annual reading 
event and sleepover at school where children enjoy 
a wide variety of book related activities ending in a 
giant sleepover in the hall. 
We look forward to seeing you at the parent/teacher 
afternoon on Thursday 27 October. Please sign up 
with your child’s class teacher if you have not yet 
done so. 
But the big event that everyone is looking forward 
to is the family bingo night. Thanks to our PPA for 
undertaking this great event. It is always a highlight 
of the children’s year and we do hope our Phoenix 
families will come out and support this fantastic 
event. The food will be delicious! Prizes add to the 
excitement of the evening. Please get in touch with 
the school office you have a prize you would like to 
donate on behalf of your company. 
Other changes this term include the COVID 19 
Government taskforce ending of the mandatory 
wearing of masks in large gatherings. Children and 
teachers are no longer required to wear masks in 
our Friday assemblies. 
Please remember that children who are sick can not 
learn. We have had a large number of children being 
sent to school with sore tummies, fevers, and flus. 
These symptoms are easily spread to other children 
and teachers in the classroom and the sick children 
end up in the office waiting for you to stop work and 
come pick them up. Please keep them at home if 
they have any symptoms of sickness. 
Enjoy the newsletter and a few picture highlights of 
the term. 

February  
PSHE  is all 
about Love 
and  
Contribution 

Term 1 Up coming Events 
   

27.10                      Parent Teacher Afternoon      

28.10                                             5M Assembly     

4.11                    6O  Assembly & Bingo Night            
                        

11.11                                   Founder’s Fun Day   

18.11                                           4K Assembly &    

                             Phoenix Relay Swimming Gala 

19.11          Interschool Football Tournament 

24.11              Interschool Spelling Bee @SHJ 

25.11                                     Interhouse Hockey 

30.11            Pre &  Nursery Christmas  Recital 

                          Interschool Hockey Tournament 

02.12               Lower School Christmas Recital 

06 & 07.12       Yr 3 & Upper School Christmas   

                                               Musical Performance 

09.12                                   LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

                             Performance 
OW! 

Reception 
Artists 

 Year 2 Design and 
Technology 



    New Playground Equipment 

October is all about KINDNESS. Children will be learning about the importance of                           
                                       showing kindness to others in their daily lives. Kindness starts at home.         
                                                                                                                  Our Eco schools focus is 
How can we show kindness to the living things around us?   
Please help us to:
Refuse to use plastic unnecessarily. Please join us in saying no to unnecessary plastic packaging, 
single use plastics and waste. 
Re-use glass jars and bottles with lids as well as tin cans. We deliver to organizations who will reuse 
your clean glass and tin products. (Please do not send cracked or broken glass or light bulbs) 
Re-purpose tetrapacks. The cricket association of Malawi repurposes your tetrapacks into cones for 
sports fields. 
Recycle all kinds of clean plastic can be re-cycled. We work with Truss Trust who make plastic bricks 
with our plastic waste. 
We have plastic, glass, tin and paper recycling drop-offs in the Nursery, Lower School and Upper 
School courtyards. The tetrapack and main plastic drop off points are in the front shelter. Please 
wash all items before dropping them off. 
                                                          LET’S HELP KEEP MALAWI CLEAN and GREEN! 

Cutting Practice in 
Reception 

Year 2 Making Kandinsky’s Circles 

     Year 1 Cinnamon 

Year 4 Green Box Planting Year 2 Growing Carrots 

      Year 3 Nutrition 

   Playing is Learning 

Hard at work in Nursery 

Sensory walk at 
Nursery 

Pre-nursery learns 
about green 

 Celebrating Learning 

Yr 3 Landscapes in the 
style of Ted Harrison      Year 1 African Line 

Art 

Afternoon Activities - 
Mindfulness 

 Year 2 Science 
Investigation plants 
grom 

Yr 6 Science Inquiry: 
Living Things 

Yr 4 Science Exploring water 
filters 

A     fternoon Activities: Wooly Love 
Bugs 

       Year 6 Malawi Paintings Year 1 Mother’s Day 
Projects 
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